Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the meeting of Wednesday 1st November 2017

Present:

Kit Cator (Chair)

KC

Vivienne Adshead (Vice Chair)

VA

Stuart Goodall 

SG

Andrew Lee




AL

Douglas McKay

DM

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)


EO

1.  Apologies:

Mark Hadden

MH

One resident, Mr Andrew Devine, also attended the meeting.

Adjournment of the meeting for County and District Councillor and police reports and public participation:

No such reports received and the member of the public who attended did not wish to speak at this point.

2.  Declarations of interest:

None.

3. Minutes of the meeting of 3rd October:

SG asked for more clarification on two of the decisions; the length of time that a tent can be pitched on public land and the implications of the UEA/Broads Authority report on the history of the staithes.  Clerk to amend the minutes, which will be signed at the next meeting.  Action: EO.

4.  Matters arising from the above minutes:


4.1
UEA/Broads Report on the history of the staithes:



The clerk has written to the Broads Authority questioning the implication that 

Ranworth residents are entitled to free mooring, which is contained in the 

report.  A reply has been received stating that it is likely that this referred only 

to loading and unloading, however this is one of the issues that the Broads 

Authority will be raising with the author of the report.
KC and EO to write to 

the Broads Authority asking for this issue to be pursued.



4.2
Tent at Ranworth Staithe:



Clerk to write to Broadland District Council asking if they knew about the 


permanent tent that had been present throughout the summer and what the 

planning implications are in such a case.  Action: EO.


4.3
Bonfires at Hulver Road:



A resident has reported that the fires are mainly from possible sub-



tenants in Mr Spanton's stone breaking yard and not from Wolsey's farm 


reclamation yard as previously thought.  KC to investigate.  Action: KC.


4.4
Overhanging vegetation between Cottenham Barn and Meadow Cottage on 

South Walsham Road, Panxworth:



KC has visited the landowners (the Ranworth estate) and they will deal with 

this.

5.
Highway matters:


5.1
Community speedwatch:



The Chief Constable is convening a summit meeting of CSW schemes, which 

VA hopes to attend.  Action: VA.


5.2
Signage at Ranworth Staithe and School Hill, Ranworth:



SG and MH and another Ranworth resident met with Jon Winnett (JW) from 

Highways.  With regards to the Staithe comer, JW suggested additional 


warning signage for the Malsters bend from the Woodbastwick Road 


direction into Ranworth.  An application for this can be made through the 


Parish Partnership scheme.  With regards to School Hill, JW suggested 


replacing the sign for the bends with a double bend sign.  He promised to 

write and circulate a report recommending this.  Clerk to write to JW chasing 

this report.  Action: EO.


5.3
The clerk was also asked to write to South Walsham parish council asking for 

the dogwood hedge which is obscuring the warning sign for the bridge at 


Ranworth, to be cut back.  Action: EO.

6.
Environmental Matters:


6.1
Rubbish at Ranworth Staithe:



KC will telephone the Broads Authority to clarify what the winter bin provision 

will be and request that the large bins remain in place.  Action: KC.

7.
Planning matters:



No new applications have been received.

8.
Finance report:



8.1
The clerk's finance report was approved and the following payments agreed:



£20.00 to Ranworth village hall for room hire.



£220.98 to the clerk for her October and November salary.

9.
Any other business:


9.1
Broadband issues:



It appears that South Walsham has been upgraded but nothing has yet been 

done in Panxworth.  Clerk to write to Karen O'Kane (NCC) for an update.  

Action: EO.


9.2
Clerk to chase JW about the financial implications of including “Community 

Speedwatch Village” on the approach signs to Panxworth.  Action: EO.


9.3
Forthcoming Highways Ranger visit:



Clerk to ask for the road surface at the crossroads on Plumstead Road to be 

considered.  Action: EO.


9.4
A resident reported that a kerb has been installed outside number 3 


Salhouse Road (Airy Houses).  Clerk to write to Highways asking why this 

has been done.  Action: EO.


9.5
Christmas hampers: 



VA added an additional person to the list.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 20:15.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 3rd of January 2018 at 19.30 in Woodbastwick village hall.

Signed: …............................................................  Date: …...........................................

Chair

